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Presidentôs Report  

May 2012  

I guess the best way to describe this last month would be ñthe 
Good, the Bad, and thank God, not ñthe Uglyò. 

Letôs start with the Bad.  

For the second time in as many months, our speaker didnôt 
show up for our meeting. Two months ago, we had a two day 
warning, and I was able to throw something together for the 
meeting. This time we just sat there trying to figure out what 
was going on. Our speaker just didnôt show up. We found out 
later that he had the wrong date scheduled for the meeting. 
He thought it was the next Thursday. We were extremely lucky 
that Brian Clague had done his homework in preparation for 
the meeting and was able to deliver a nice presentation on the 
USS Monitor. A few of the other members chimed in after Bri-
anôs presentation, and it ended up being an interesting discus-
sion. It just goes to show that we have a great group of mem-
bers who are very interested in the war and are willing to go 
above and beyond to make the information come alive.  

Thank you, Brian, for coming to our aid without any warning 
that it was going to happen. You are outstanding.  

Now for the Good things that have happened.  

First, we now have information about the cruise that we are 
looking at for the 2013 Civil War Round Table West Coast Con-



ference. The dates will be departure at 6 P.M. on November 1, 2013 and return at 9 A.M. Novem-
ber 4, 2013. The cost per person for an inside cabin [double occupancy] will be $400.00 which in-
cludes room, all meals, shipboard activities and tip. For an outside cabin it will be $440.00. This 
looks reasonable for our purposes. We are still looking at the cost that we will charge for the con-
ference.  

Second, we already have one speaker confirmed for this conference. General Parker Hills has con-
firmed that he will be willing to speak at the conference. I have been in contact with people who 
are getting me information about contacting Ed Bearss as a speaker. The people that I have talked 
to indicated that Mr. Bearss enjoys warm weather in the winter and that the idea of a cruise may 
be a good enticement for him. We are also in the process of contacting at least two more people to 
be presenters on the tour. We are hoping to get a well -known speaker to help in drawing people 
into the conference.  

Third, we are in the process of looking into becoming a nonprofit organization. If we get that sta-
tus, the cruise line will kick back to us $15.00 for each of the people that sign up for the cruise and 
conference. Of course this will mean more money that we can donate to battlefield preservation 
and restoration.  

Fourth, we are looking into chartering buses that will bring participants down from Fresno to the 
dock. This will reduce the cost to each participant because they will not have to pay for the parking 
costs at the pier.  

Fifth, I received an email from Ranger Richard Hatcher, who is the historian at the Fort Sumter Na-
tional Civil War Site. Richard was a presenter at the San Francisco conference. Richard informed 
me that he and his wife would be coming to Fresno to participate in a wedding that would be held 
in Yosemite. After talking it over with the board, I invited Richard and his wife to join the Round 
Table for dinner while they were here. We have set the dinner for Sunday June 3, 2012. We would 
love for you to join us and have the opportunity to talk to Richard and his wife. We have yet to de-
cide the venue for the dinner, but we will let you know in plenty of time. I would love to see as 
many of you as possible to come out and extend a big Fresno welcome to Ranger Hatcher. It 
should be a fun evening.  

I am looking forward to seeing each and every one of you at our next meeting which will be on 
May 10, 2012 at the Dennyôs on Shaw Ave in Clovis. As usual, if you want dinner please be there 
by 6:00 P.M. The meeting will start promptly at 7: 00 and we hope to have you out by 8:30.  

Yours 

Michael Green, President 

SJVCWRT 

 

 

 

 



AFTER ACTION REPORT  

SJVCWRT MEETING OF 4/12/12  

By Ron Vaughan  

¶ Our meeting night was the 151 st anniversary of the firing on Ft. Sumter. Unfortunately a num-
ber of our members were missing, including our guest speaker!  

¶ Walt Schulze was home recovering from a toe amputation. However, we did have a new person 
join us-- retired professor Harry Kennedy.  

. The date for the CW Revisited at Kearney Park is Oct. 26 & 27th. It was decided to continue to set 
up a booth, pending positive discussion with the Historical Society. It would be helpful if one or 
more of our members joined.  

. We discussed our ñC.W. Sesquitenial Seminar Cruiseò for the 1st weekend in Nov 2013. A sugges-
tion has been made that we could arrange for a shuttle bus to take us to the dock in San Pedro. 
Another idea was to see if the University system would be interested in offering credit for students 
who go on the cruise.  

. Although we did not have a speaker, Brian Clague had come prepared with a fact sheet about the 
Monitor. The restaurant made some copies, so we had a nice discussion.  

. The USS Monitor was the first ironclad warship commission by the US. It was built in response to 
the Confederate construction of the ironclad CSS Virginia, built upon the hull of the sunken USS 
Merrimac. The Monitor was designed and built by John Ericsson, the inventor of the screw propel-
ler. The ship had several innovations, including a rotating armored (8ò) turret-- truly 
ñrevolutionaryò! Her keel was laid on Oct. 25th, 1862, and she was launched 118 days later, an 
amazing time-frame for building an experimental vessel.  

.  The Monitor would battle the Virginia at Hampton Roads, March 9, 1862. It was the first battle 
between armored ships. Many people think they were the first ironclads, but actually the French 
had deployed steam-powered armored floating batteries in the Crimean War. Later the French built 
ñLa Gloireò, and the British the ñWarriorò. Both were conventional appearing steam vessels with 
auxiliary sails, but with armor plating. Actually the first armored warship was invented by Korean 
Admiral Yi in the late 1500ós-- the ñturtle shipò which had armor and cannon, but was oar powered.  


